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October 24, 2008

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro To:
	naesb@naesb.org

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro From:
	Michael Potishnak,  Principal Engineer 
Matthew F. Goldberg, Director, Reliability & Operations Compliance



	CC:
	Terry Bilke

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro Date:  
	October 24, 2008

	MACROBUTTON NoMacro Subject:
	Time Error Correction



We provide these comments to express our support for the current proposal to expand the allowable time error to 30 seconds.  

Recognizing, for now, the value in continuing to perform Time Error Correction
, our preference, though,  is that the period of time in which TEC takes place should be allowed in all hours of the day, only if the frequency is bounded at 59.99Hz and at 60.01Hz (as was originally proposed).   Alternatively, if the frequency is bounded at 59.98 and at 60.02Hz (as is now proposed), our preference would be to keep the same hours of prohibited operation (e.g., avoid morning start-up hours) as exist today.

We support the additional options offered for the payback of inadvertent energy. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us (mpotishnak@iso-ne.com; mgoldberg@iso-ne.com) if you have questions.
� We’re supportive of NERC’s Balancing and Controls Standard Drafting Team completing ongoing research as to value of TEC and whether any industrial processes are materially affected by time errors.
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